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Through this plan, we have also begun taking actions in response to the recommendations 

provided in the audit report: 

 
Å



 

To further demonstrate our commitment to implementing the audit recommendations, I have 

attached to this letter a summary of the status of implementations and the corresponding 

personnel. Please do not hesitate to reach out if you require further information or have any 

questions. We appreciate your guidance and support. 

 



 
 
March 22, 2023 
 
Gerald W. Patton, PhD 
Chair of the Board of Regents 
Kentucky State University 
400 East Main Street, Room 539 
Frankfort, Kentucky 40601 
 
Ms. Farrah Petter 
Assistant State Auditor 
Auditor of Public Accounts 
209 St. Clair Street 
Frankfort, Kentucky 40601 
 
Re: Response to Special Audit Report 
 
Dear Auditor Petter: 
 
On behalf of the Kentucky State University Board of Regents, I would like to extend my heartfelt 
gratitude to you and your team for conducting a thorough examination of our university's finances 
and operations during the three-year period between July 1, 2018, and June 30, 2021. We genuinely 
appreciate the valuable insights and recommendations you have provided. 
 
As a proud alumnus of Kentucky State University, I am committed to upholding the highest standards 
of excellence for this esteemed institution. Your report has identified crucial areas for improvement, 
including internal controls, policy implementation, financial controls, and overall transparency. The 
Board of Regents and Iand 



Moving forward, we aim to create an environment of openness and accountability, ensuring that all 
stakeholders are informed about our progress in implementing the recommendations provided in your 
report. We are committed to enhancing the transparency of our universityõs operations, and we 
welcome any further input from the Auditor of Public Accounts as we strive to better our institution. 
 
Once again, thank you for your diligent work and insightful recommendations. Your contributions 
will undoubtedly play a significant role in ensuring that Kentucky State University fulfills its mission 
of advancing the Commonwealth of Kentucky, enhancing society, and positively impacting its 
students. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 

Gerald W. Patton, PhD 
Chair of the Board of Regents 
Kentucky State University 
 
 
 
CC: Ronald A. Johnson, PhD 


